
 

 

 

 
 

    DISTRICT 112   ·   DIVISION 5 
 

                 Council’s 33th Year 

              http://www.kofc8599.org                                             

 
 

                               

 
 
 

’

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council    No. 8599 

P.O. Box   No. 387 

Cypress, CA 90630 

May 2018 
 

Council Officers  Page 2 

Sick & Distressed 3 

Grand Knights Message 4 

Chaplain’s Corner 5 

Seminarians – Council Sponsored 5 

DGK-Program Director’s Report 6 

Attendance Drawing 6 

Financial Secretary’s Report 7 

Calendar 8 

Month’s Activities 9 

Bulletin On-Line Information 9 

Recorder/Peace & Justice Chair 10  

Membership Director 11 

Pro-Life Information 12 

Donate Your Car 13 

Roll Call 13 

TCB Ad 14 

Council Past Grand Knight’s 14 

Director’s & Chairman    15 

Advertiser’s   16      



 

 

 

Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Walter Munoz 650-0483 
 waltmunoz@gmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709  
 oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 drsafe88@gmail.com 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 822-5402 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Joe Karlowitsch (562) 243-8022 (562) 825-9500 

  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112 362-5456 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 
 

Mike Sedlak – John Oliver’s Friend     Tom Martinez – Leo Griego’s Brother-in-Law 

Sir Knight Ralph R. Liberto     Marco Orabuena     Joe Ledesma-Morales      

Theresa Maria Perez – José’s Daughter     Joanne – Louie Cianicosi’s Wife 

May Martinez – Leo Griego’s Sister-in-Law     Gilbert  Negrete – Henry Negrete’s Son 

Frank Morales (prayer for) – Pete Morales PGK’s Father      Ralph Liberto 

Petey Moreno – (Grandfather was a good Knight to his Family)     Myrna Legeaux 

Bill Gross – Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend     Darrell Tredeau     Mooneen Taylor  

Janice Duronslet    
 

 

Fred Navarro (recovering from surgery)     Carlos Chavez PGK     Al Castellano (cancer)      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 
 

 

Margaret Mercer (terminal condition) – Mike Mercer’s Mother 

Roberta McBirney (sick) – Robert McBirney’s Sister      Vicki (broken hand) – Rick Tkach’s Wife 

Raul Ortiz (hip surgery) – José Perez’ Friend         Homebound of St. Irenaeus            

Vanessa Velasquez (cancer) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Daughter  

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Mary Montoya (heart problems) 

Leota Moore (stroke), Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom Gillman (stroke), Dodi Gillman (COPD), 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Judy Velarde, Keith & Linda Alber,  

Jim & Cathy Mangrum, Howard (Jack) Cartwright - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, David G, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe  

Emile (cancer) & Jill Duronslet (breast cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alverez (stage 4 cancer) – Michele Magyar’s Sister     Mary (kidney disease) – Leo Griego’s 

Wife 

Ginger Wilkinson, Brenda Cline, Larry Havens – Friends of Ken Peterson PGK 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Friend’s of Jim & Anita Bowler   

Hugh Dunaway (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Bother-in-Law 

    Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 
    The Chapter sponsored Day of Sharing is another success. We had a game booth and 

the smiles from attendees are so rewarding. The rewards we get back for doing all this charity work. 

If you have not done this we have another opportunity during the Special Olympics this summer. 

 May 13 is Mother’s Day and I wish Happy Mother’s Day to all the Moms. We will be 

selling flowers after the masses on Saturday and Sunday, May 12 and 13. Proceeds will benefit the 

La Habra Life Center. Please call Brother Tom Nagle and offer to help selling flowers in the church 

patio.  

 I want to encourage all of you to help out after masses with Fall Recruitment Drive. Thanks 

to Bother Irv for creating the video, very professionally done. To Brother Walt for his leadership in 

this recruitment drive. Special thanks to Fr. Binh, our Council Chaplain, for being our spokesman in 

the video. Thank you beforehand for all of your support. 

 We are coming close to the end of our Columbian Year. In this issue the nominating 

committee published the nomination of officers for the coming Columbian year. You will notice that 

we are still in search for a Chancellor. If you are interested in this position, please talk to me or any 

of the Trustee. Our election will be on the June business meeting. During the election you may 

nominate a brother Knight’s from the floor for any of the positions. The requirements for nominees 

are that they are 3rd Degree members and you have their approval before hand that they are willing 

to run for the office you are nominating them for.  

 On May 17 to 20, together with our Alternate Delegate Brother Bill Serb PGK, I will be 

heading north to Sacramento for the Annual State Convention. Hope to be bringing home some 

awards.  

 Please welcome Fr. Mark Cruz, as a new member of our Council. Fr. Mark, is the Chaplain 

at Santa Margarita High School and presides on some of the Sunday and weekday masses at our 

parish.  He completed his Admission Degree April 25 at St. Cecilia Parish, Bishop Conaty Council # 

5385. 

 

 This month’s talk before our business meeting will be about Internet Scam. The talk will be 

given by our Brother Paulo Morales, Cypress City Councilman. The talk will begin at 7:00 pm 

before our General Business Meeting at 7:30 pm. The doors open at 6:00 pm for fellowship. 
 

God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 



 

  

 

     A Mother’s Day Prayer  

 
This month we celebrate Mother’s Day. On this special day set aside to honor our Moms 

let’s take time to pray for the efforts, sacrifices and expressions of love our Mothers have given us 

over the years.    

                                                                                                       

 It takes someone very special to be a mother. She must be brave and strong. Someone so 

special that she can love her child even more than she loves herself. Mary the mother of God was 

just such a mother. 

  

Our Moms have shared our good times and our bad times. They have brightened many of 

our days by cheering us on when our enthusiasm seemed to be going downhill. They have given 

comfort and support often in silence and without being asked. 

 

 They have made our lives happier and more complete.  If your Mom is but a sweet memory I 

pray that memory will continue to bless you all the days of your life. They hold a special place in our 

hearts and should be remembered in our thoughts and in our prayers always. 

 

Let us also honor the Moms still with us today and give God thanks for giving us such a 

unique woman that nurtures and reflects the complete and pure love of God for His children. 

 

Numbers 6:24-26 “May the Lord Bless you and keep you, and be gracious to you,  

and May the Lord lift up His countenance upon you and give you peace.” 

 

Happy Mother’s Day 
NSS 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

 

  

                           

 

Brother Knights,4 

 

 Cinco de Mayo currently has only a regional importance in Mexico. In the United States and 

other countries, however, the day has come to be known as a celebration of Mexican heritage and 

pride. Like St. Patrick's Day and Oktoberfest, one doesn't need to be of Mexican descent to enjoy the 

festivities. Schools have used this day to teach the history and heritage of Mexico. Events and 

celebrations incorporate foods, music, dancing and demonstrations. 

 

 Celebration of Mother’s Day is important in our culture as it is in our faith.  In the Catholic 

Church, we recognize the importance of putting our faith into our action.  I encourage you to take the 

opportunity today to do something charitable for your mother, something charitable for mothers in 

the community, to recognize and thank God for the gift of life, and to speak with the Virgin Mother. 

To all the moms in our council, parish and outside the parish – Happy Mother’s Day. 

 

 This Memorial Day Catholics rightly honor our heroes and remember our Church, who has 

defended the dignity and freedom of the human person for two thousand years as Americans, this 

Memorial Day we will remember those who died in the service of our country. But as Catholic 

Americans, we should also reflect on the meaning of true freedom and thank God for the Church 

which proclaims the way to the fullness of that freedom. 

 

 Below are the May council events: 

May 2: Officer’s Meeting 7:00 PM, room 6. All members are welcome. 

May 9: Regular Business Meeting 6:00 PM, Ed room.  

May 5 & 6: Recruitment Drive after every mass 

May 12: Special Olympics contact Rick Tkach 

May 13: Mother Day Flower Sale after each mass contact Tom Nagle 
 

God Bless 

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

  

 

 

April Meeting 

                         $10.00 

                   James Bowler 
  

            May Meeting = $10.00 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits after April 17th (tax day). 

 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our April meeting for $10.00 was Jim 

Bowler, who was present, and donated the money to our Council fund to assist Brothers having 

financial difficulties to keep their dues current.  Thank you, Brother Jim! 

 

 There are still 74 members who haven’t paid their 2018 dues yet.  Supreme Council, State 

Council, and Chapter assessments take a large part of our dues, based on the number of Council 

members we have on July 1st.   Unpaid dues are taking away approx. $2,000.00 that could be 

supporting our charitable opportunities.  

 

 Our Council officers have chosen to forgive the past year’s dues to make it easier for all 

our brothers to remain active members.  So if you are having difficulty paying your 2018 dues, 

please contact me or our Grand Knight.  Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or you can 

email me with your information. Remember, a current KofC Membership Card is required to 

participate in any Knights of Columbus functions. 

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. I hope to see all of you at the next 

Council Business Meeting in May. 

 
 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 
 

Viet Quac Tran 4-5 Joe Warner 4-11 Nelson Brindle 4-12 

Carlos Ramirez 5-6 Jim Bowler 5-8 Alberto Cabral 5-11 

Carlos Razetto 5-13 Louis Bloch 5-14 Manny Perez 5-16 

Rev. Venancio 5-19 George Rodriguez 5-19 Bernie Romero 5-20 

Stephen Gavlick 5-24 Billy Moore 5-24 Fred Navarro Jr. 5-29 

Bill Serb PGK 5-30  Kevin Connell 5-31 

 
  

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
  

 
 

 

2nd OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

5th “CINCO DE MAYO” 

5th RECRUITMENT DRIVE after masses 

6th RECRUITMENT DRIVE after masses 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

13th “MOTHER’S DAY” Flower Sales after masses 

17th – 19th STATE CONVENTION in Sacramento 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

26th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

 

 

 

 

28th “MEMORIAL DAY 

  

6th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

13th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

17th “FATHER’S DAY” 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

 

 

 
 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

                                  

                                                                             
 

    

   Encountering Christ 

   

   

Brothers.  

 

Happy Easter season! (You know it continues until the Feast of the Ascension.) How do we 

encounter the Risen Christ?  

 

  When we receive Him in Holy Communion He comes to us up close and personal. That 

small consecrated host contains the powerful grace of God, who again humbles Himself for our sake 

in the form of bread. As we receive that sacred bread and chew it and digest it, those graces surge 

throughout our body and our being. We could thank God for the rest of our lives for just one 

Communion with Him! 

 

 In the history of our Church there are saints who have lived on the Eucharist alone for years. 

For example, I just read in This Day publication about St. Lydwina (1380-1433 AD), a Dutch saint 

and the Patron of Sufferers. She became an invalid due to an accident while she was skating on a 

frozen canal. For 40 years she united her sufferings with Christ for the sins of others, had holy 

visions, and received pilgrims who visited her. A Church inquiry upheld her good faith and 

confirmed the miraculous sign that she subsisted on the Eucharist alone for the last 19 years of her 

life. She died on April 14, 1433 and was canonized in 1890. 

 

 Few of us have that amount of faith or holiness. However, we are blessed to receive the 

Eucharist daily if we wish. Brothers and sisters let us pray that we may experience our Risen Lord 

more deeply in Holy Communion. Let us ask Jesus how we may do His will. As Father Aaron said in 

a homily, "What more could He have done for us?" 
 
 

Love and prayers, 

 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder      

 

 

 



 

 

 

Greetings gentlemen, 
 

 We are gearing up for the end of the Columbian year and the final recruitment push of the 

period.  Following the recruitment drive the weekend of May 5th, further efforts are needed to 

coordinate the First Degree ceremonies to introduce the prospects into full membership. 
 

 We will be looking to organize a council event in conjunction with the First Degree 

ceremony.  Currently the Father Kass First Degree ceremony is scheduled at 1:30 p.m. on a 

Monday.  We may need to look at the scheduling our own First Degree if candidates are unavailable 

at the indicated time. 
 

 Please stay tuned to the upcoming First Degree ceremony and please consider being present  

to welcome new candidates into our council. 
 

Walter Munoz 

Chancellor & Membership Director 

(714) 650-0483 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 
                                                               

Election of Council Officers 
Cypress Council # 8599 

June 2018 Business Meeting 

 

These are the Knights nominated by your council for upcoming Columbian Year 

(Any 3rd Degree Knight can be nominated from the floor during our meeting as long as he 

has been asked and has accepted the nomination.) 

 

   Grand Knight  - Rolando Arenz 

   Deputy Grand Knight - George Del Hierro 

   Warden  - James Bowler 

   Recorder  - Frank Faecke 

   Treasurer  - Richard Tkach 

   Advocate  - Donald Gargiulo PGK 

   Inside Guard  - John Oliver 

   Outside Guard  - Dante Garcia 

   1 Year Trustee  - William J. Serb III PGK 

   2 Year Trustee  - Peter Morales PGK 

   3 Year Trustee  - Bobby Valesquez PGK 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

  

Medical Journal: 

Political Correctness Prevents Women from Learning About Abortion Risks; 

Politics Trumps Science in Abortion-Breast Cancer Link 

 

Contact: Kathryn Serkes 

 

 WASHINGTON, Aug. 14 /U.S. Newswire/ -- Scientists, women's groups, and the media 

have consistently suppressed or ignored research that establishes a direct link between abortion and 

breast cancer for their own political purposes. Further, women considering abortion are not given 

true informed consent about the real risks of the procedure as a result of withholding this evidence. 

Those are the conclusions of the study published in the Summer 2003 Issue of the peer-reviewed 

Journal of American Physicians and Surgeons (JP&S) titled "The Abortion-Breast Cancer Link: How 

Politics Trumped Science and Informed Consent." The article discusses the epidemiologic evidence 

of an ABC link; the silence and denial of the National Cancer Institute, the American Cancer 

Society, the American Medical Association and women's groups; media bias; the bitter opposition of 

pro-abortion politicians; the implications for patient care; and medical malpractice issues. A 

companion article documents at least 49 studies that demonstrate a statistically significant increase in 

premature births or low birth weight with prior induced abortions. 

 

 Karen Malec, author of the article on the abortion-breast cancer link, suggests that the U.S. 

Supreme Court might have come to a different finding in Roe v. Wade if the science had been 

available to them while making their decision. "A reason cited for the decision was that modern 

aseptic technique and antibiotics made it possible for abortions to be performed safely. The court's 

opinion might have been different if the justices had been aware of earlier epidemiological research 

supporting a relationship between abortion and breast cancer. "Studies showed link as early as 1957 

Malec shows how several studies conducted as early as 1957 showing the link were suppressed or 

ignored, as were later post-Roe studies that showed significantly higher rates of breast cancer in the 

"Roe Generation." For example, it was estimated that in 1996 an excess of 5,000 cases of breast 

cancer were attributable to abortion, and that the annual excess would increase by 500 cases each 

year. They predicted 25,000 excess cases in the year 2036. Scientists now deny their own studies 

Authors 

of studies actually denied their own findings when political heat was applied. One lead author of a 

recordlinkage case study in 1989 worked with a group of American Cancer Society ACS) 

researchers who reviewed the research. By then 11 of 12 US studies indicated increased risk, but she 

still stated the research - including her own - was "inconsistent" and that she could not arrive at 

"definitive 

conclusions." Political pressure & scare tactics The scientific and medical community admits that the 

reasons for the suppression are political. The president of the American Society of Breast Surgeons 

said that she presented her concerns about getting information to the public about the abortion-breast 

cancer link, but the board felt it was "too political." 
 



 

(Pro-Life Notes continued) 
 

 The director of the Miami Breast Cancer Conference explained that there was no 

presentation on the program because it was "too political." The author found that the Web pages of 

the National Cancer Institute (NCI) and leading American and Canadian cancer organizations 

contain false statements, misrepresentation, and omissions in their discussions. Yet when pressured 

by scientists to post studies that show a 2.4 fold increase in breast cancer risk, pro-choice activist 

cried foul, accusing them of using "pro-life scare tactics." Equally astounding is the fact that most of 

the 15 American studies were funded at least in part by the NCI, and 13 of them found increased 

risk. Abortion/Breast Cancer was compared to the Taliban in a newspaper. Another win for the trial 

lawyers?  
 

 In conclusion, the author writes that in the end, it may be the trial lawyers, not the medical 

community, who force full disclosure through liability litigation against those who perform abortions 

without providing women with fully informed disclosure about the elevated risk. 
 

NOTE: The Association of American Physicians and Surgeons is a non-partisan, 

professional association of physicians in all specialties, dedicated since 1943 to 

protection of the patient-physician relationship. 

© 2003 U.S. Newswire 202-347-2770 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

John Oliver     Jim Bowler     Michael Mercer     Rolly Arenz GK     Brian Cota 

Donald Chavez     José Perez     Frank Faecke     Bob Marsh     Dante Garcia     Andrew Moreno 

Leo Griego     Bob Escobar     Tyrone Nemshick     Robert McBirney     Don Gargiulo PGK 

Bob Wilfort     Dr, Modesto Paredes Jr.     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Bill Serb III PGK     Richard Tkach     Tom Nagle PGK     Ray Richmond     Mario Beca 

Peter Morales PGK     George Kubeck     Aaron Saliba     Fred Navarro Jr.     Horacio Castro 

Loc Le     Henry Negrete     Walter Munoz     Kevin Connell 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


